Celtic Insurance Company

77 Wacker Drive
Suite 1200
Chicago, IL 60601

May 4, 2016

VIA SERFF

North Carolina Department of Insurance
Attn: Commissioner Wayne Goodman
1201 Mail Service Center

Raleigh NC 27699-1201

Phone No. 919-807-6011

RE: Termination of Celtic Insurance Business in North Carolina
Dear Commissioner Goodman,

Pursuant to 45 CFR 148.122 and North Carolina Insurance Code 58-68-65, Celtic is discontinuing the
offering of its bronze health insurance plan in North Carolina. Celtic’s reason for withdrawal is its lack
of business in the state. Celtic currently has one policy in force in North Carolina. A sample notice of
discontinuance of insurance has been prepared, and is attached. The notice of discontinuance will be
mailed June 20, 2016. The termination of this policy will be effective Midnight, December 31, 2016.

If you have questions, or require additional information regarding this discontinuance and termination
notice, please contact me directly.

Sincerely,

J1\\/ljihelle Fitzpatrick
Manager, Regulatory Operations
Celtic Insurance Company

312-619-3037
mifitzpatrick @centene.com




